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Quarterly Newsletter from The Friends of St Mary’s Church, Chartham.

July 2015
Whilst typing this Newsletter I imagine that most of you will either be on holiday, or thinking about going on holiday. Whether you are jetting off to some remote island in the sun, or just simply staying at home for the summer, we wish you all a wonderful break, and look forward to seeing you when the long warm evenings turn to thoughts of cosy fires and no more barbeques!!
The Committee

This month we have to sadly say goodbye to Rev Nick Ratcliffe, who is moving to a new parish in Cliftonville and will be stepping down as our liaison officer with St. Mary’s PCC committee. Nick has supported the Friends  over the past nine months with enthusiasm and commitment and he will be sadly missed. We wish him and Heather all the very best in their new life and hope they will be very happy.
The rest of the committee remains the same with our President Rev Phil Brown, and five other members. We are always looking for new members to join us and if you think you have what it takes to become a part of our group, we would be happy to hear from you.
Our AGM will be on Sunday 20th September 2015 and it is then your turn to vote for the people you think would add value to the existing committee.

Membership

We are planning to have a big drive on increasing our membership over the coming months, and as it is coming up to that time of year when subscriptions become due again, we hope you will not only ensure that you renew your existing membership, but that you act as ambassadors on our behalf and spread the word about what a worthwhile cause this is to ensure our beautiful church of St. Mary’s is maintained for future generations to come.

As you will see from the next paragraph we have been very successful over the past two years that we have been in existence and aim that this success is continued into the next year as well. Brochures are always available in the church and at all of our social functions. There is also a link on our website to application forms.
Finance

We are already on target to exceed our £5000 limit with HMRC for this year, and we have advised them of our success. They don’t see that at present we need to register with the Charities Commission, which is quite a lengthy process, but we will be advised by our accountant when and if this is necessary. The main thing is we are still successful at bringing in the funds, thanks to all of you for supporting us. 
We understand that the Quinquennial report has been published and passed to the PCC, and that there are substantial repairs needed to the roof, so no doubt the PCC will be requiring some help with the funding for this in the future.

Advertising and Marketing

If you haven’t already done so, and have access to a computer, please take a look at our website which is updated regularly with reports on past events and what to expect for future events.

If you don’t have a computer, a list of all our forthcoming events can be seen at the end of this letter. We will be having a meeting in the autumn to plan our events for 2016, and will be publishing them before the end of the year.

History Evenings
We aim to continue with our main theme of History evenings, and the one in October will be in two parts. The first half is a talk by Dick Goodenough who some of you will know locally. He will be talking about researching the history of a country house in Chartham. The second speaker is Andreas Lowson who you will know, if you have attended previous evenings. He will be looking at the history of various structures of historical interest around The Green in Chartham, including Bedford House, De L’Angle Mews and the Memorial at the entrance to the Churchyard. It promises to be a very interesting evening. If you would like tickets please book early to avoid disappointment.
Other History evenings are being planned for next year and will include the history of St. Mary’s Church which we are hoping will attract a large audience.
Forthcoming Events

PLEASE TAKE THIS AS OFFICIAL NOTICE OF THE AGM – SUNDAY 20TH SEPT. 2015 

St. Mary’s Church at 2.30pm.
3.30pm. There will be a tea party after the meeting which is open to everyone. We will be serving cream teas, sandwiches and cakes. We do hope you will all come along and bring your friends and family and join us. There will be NO charge for this party. It is our thanks to you for all your support throughout the year. We will be holding this instead of the party on The Green as we were a victim of the very windy weather last year, which made things very difficult.
Friday 23rd October 2015 – History Evening – Chartham Village Hall – 7.00pm Country houses in and around Chartham.

Community Coffee Morning – Chartham Village Hall – 10.30am – 12.00 noon. Every 1st Saturday of the month with the exception of August.

The next Community Coffee Morning will be on Saturday 5th Sept. 2015.

We hope you have enjoyed reading all our news, but if you have any comments or questions, please don’t hesitate to contact us either by phone 01227 733545 or email friendsofstmaryschartham@aol.com 
www.friendsofstmaryschartham.co.uk


